
Sayyid Al-Hakeem to Palestinian National Council’s President: We support
Palestinian people’s right until they have rights and establish their land

Sayyid Ammar Al-Hakeem, Head of Al-Hikma National Movement, received Mr. Ruhi Fatoh, president

of the Palestinian National Council, and his accompanying delegation on 16/10/2023. They

discussed the developments in the events in Palestine, specifically in the Gaza Strip. His

Eminence renewed his full support for the Palestinian people in defending themselves and taking

their legitimate rights to establish their state and restore their land. H.E. also renewed his

condemnation  of  the  international  silence  regarding  the  ongoing  massacres,  holding  the

international community responsible for protecting the Palestinian people from the genocide

they are subjected to.

His Eminence called for the opening of the crossings to allow humanitarian and medical aid to

enter, illustrating that the Iraqi people support the Palestinian cause and consider it the

first issue at the Arab and Islamic levels. H.E. reminded the delegation of the positions of

the blessed religious authority throughout its history in supporting Palestine and its people.

H.E. also illustrated that the recent statement of the Supreme Religious Authority represents a

roadmap to resolve the crisis.


